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President’s Notes 

George Lehr 

For some of you, this may be news, but certainly not good news. Bob Chester passed away 

in December and as we head into a new year, we will surely feel the loss. A past QVEA 

Director, Bob has been there for our major events, work parties and sometimes just to 

help his old buddy George. Bob was very knowledgeable, helpful and generous. I will miss 

him dearly. 

A new year is here, however, and we’re starting it out with a new building. I like to call it 

the Tractor Building. I think of it as something more than the words shed or barn would 

imply and “Tractor Building” goes well with our other names; Stationary Engine Building 

and Woodworking Building. It will be full of show quality tractors soon enough and when 

that happens, the Tractor Shed (nee Drying Shed) will probably become our Repair 

Building. 

Although King Construction is finished, there’s a lot of work yet to be done to make the 

building operational; grading, pouring concrete, installing electricity, lights, outlets, etc. 

Hopefully we will soon have some warmer spring like weather to get going on all that. 

By all means, get out to farm to check out the building. If you need an excuse, be advised 

that our Mudslinger picnic will be on Saturday, April 6th. Hope to see you all there. 

 

 

  



FROM THE DESK OF THE TREASURER 

Art Chester 
  

It’s that time of year again. 2019 dues are still $20. If you are mailing it, make your check 

payable to QVEA, and mail it to 180 South Plumb Road, Middletown, CT 06457. There’s 

no need to fill out a new membership form, but if you have changes to your address, 

phone number or email, please include the changes. A stamped, self-addressed envelope 

is also welcome.  Any and all donations beyond the dues are tax deductible and very much 

needed and appreciated!  

 

If you have an email address, please email Dianne Tewksbury at dktewks@gmail.com to 

change from snail mail! That will save our printing-sorting-folding-mailing crew some 

labor, and save your club a lot of money, as well as being environmentally ‘green’. 

 

For those of you who contribute to the United Way campaign, QVEA is now listed as a 

charitable organization allowing you to direct your donation to us for the support and 

expansion of the Zagray Farm Museum. The Pfizer Foundation also has a volunteer 

program that provides QVEA with substantial donations each year, based on the volunteer 

work of members who work or are retired from Pfizer. 

 

We are set-up with Amazon Smile as well. This program donates ½ of 1 percent of eligible 

purchases to a charity of your choice. The pricing is the same on Amazon Smile as on 

Amazon. Paste or type this link https://smile.amazon.com/ch/06-1426891 into your 

browser to connect to QVEA’s page and get started!    

 
 
 
 
 

Tractor Building 
 

King Construction got started a little late due to delays at another job site, but once they 

got on site things started happening quick! They have completed their work with only a 

couple of punch list items to be addressed. It’s awesome! We have funding to install the 

concrete inside the building as well as the front shed overhang. Our construction guys 

have a lot of site work remaining, and the construction crew will install the 4 foot 

mezzanine to display light weight wooden farm implements and such. It’s exciting to see 

the progress.  
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Saw Mill 
 

We need to have a few days on the mill in the early spring to cut all the material needed 

for the mezzanine in the museum building. That project is not part of the King 

Construction project, so we’ll be handling it. We also need to continue cutting for another 

engine building, even though it will probably not be built until 2020. Yes, ANOTHER! 

 

Still wanted – Logs for the saw mill. Even though we received a substantial number of 

logs, we are still on the lookout for more. 16’6” pine logs in particular that are 20 inch 

diameter or more on the small end will make good rafters. 12’6” logs of similar size will 

be used for 2X4’s and siding. We have a good supply, but having extra material in stock 

would be nice. Power has been installed to the woodworking building and the piping 

extended to the saw mill and tractor shed. We still need to install the wiring to the mill, 

and down to the tractor shed.      

 

Pavilion Building 

 

We have Chatham Health Department approval for our septic plan and bathroom 

facilities, and Zoning approval to place the building. No funding is available for either the 

septic or the bathrooms at this time. It seems that we need more detailed plans for the 

layout of the kitchen area before the building department will issue a permit. We’ll be 

working on that next. 

   

Pond Excavation 

 
Waiting (im)patiently for spring! 

 

 

The Bob Chester Engine Building  

 

We had planned to erect a second engine building about 40 feet west of the current 

building. My dad and his wife have been tremendous supporters financially over the years 

while we struggled with our co-tenant and the landlord over use of the property. In his 

memory, the family will provide funding for the building, primarily materials we cannot 

produce on site. This moves the project up the timetable and puts more pressure on our 

sawmill crew to produce the beams needed. The building will house small flywheel 

engines as well as dad’s two put-put tractors and other items. A complete wrap around 

porch is planned for this building (so I don’t have to add it later!). I am excited to get 

started!  

 

  



STATIONARY ENGINE BUILDING 
Connor Bishop & Ethan Bailey 

It’s hard to believe with the cold weather and snow that we’ve just gotten, in two months 

we have our Spring show! We have plenty of new things for our spectators to enjoy, the 

most exciting being our new big building. We also have several new engines in the Engine 

Building for display. My 25HP Superior will be running, and we received a donation of 3 

single cylinder diesel generators – 2 Wittes and a Nordberg. One Witte and the Nordberg 

are running, and might even be generating power by the time of the show. Allen has also 

gotten another of our small Kohler light plants running and generating electricity. I have 

also brought a 50HP Clark diesel to the farm for the engine building. It needs an air intake 

box – if anyone has leads on parts for a Clark type PC engine, let me know. The engine is 

currently on a large air compressor cart but needs two 8.25-20 tires and tubes to be roll-

able. If anyone has some they would like to donate, let me know.   

Progress continues on the Ruston diesel. After lots of oil, acetylene, oxygen, and a custom-

made puller, I have finally been able to remove all the components on the sideshaft, 

allowing removal of the sideshaft and governor/injection pump box. The injection pump 

rocker arm and plunger are badly stuck, so I will soak the entire assembly in waste diesel 

to try freeing it up. I also started cleaning the main bearings. Upon closer inspection, the 

PTO side bearing seems to have been run dry for quite some time and has badly damaged 

the Babbitt lining, so it will need to be repoured. The next step will be to remove the 

piston and rod to check the condition of the piston, rings, and bore. 

I am continuing work on the Clark forklift as well. The brake rotors are designed to slide 

on a splined shaft, but they are seized on tight. I fabricated a puller to remove them, but 

more heat, oil, and time is required. Nate and Dave are working on the steering clutch for 

the HD5. The clutch has been removed and disassembled, and is waiting for new clutch 

disks for reassembly. 

This is going to be another busy year! There will be jobs for everyone, no matter what 

interests or skills you have. Stop by the Farm on a weekend and see what’s going on! 

Connor Bishop 

2019 MUDSLINGER POTLUCK PICNIC 

April 6 (9AM to whenever) 

2019 SHOWS 
 May 4-5 July 20-21 October 5-6 

Visit our website: 
www.zagrayfarmmuseum.org 



 
  



 
 



Dianne Tewksbury 
QVEA Secretary & Editor 
90 Park Road 
Colchester, CT  06415 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 
 

QUINEBAUG VALLEY ENGINEERS ASSOCIATION, INC. (QVEA) 
 
 

 NAME  
 
 STREET  
 
 CITY  

 
 STATE/ZIP  

 
 PHONE  
 
 E-MAIL  
 
 

Dues are $20.00 per person for one year, payable with application.  
Dues include liability insurance at the farm.  

 
RETURN TO:  QVEA, 180 SOUTH PLUMB RD, MIDDLETOWN, CT  06457 


